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Sunday School 

Promotion Sunday  
 (Jane Roseberry,    

   Sunday School Superintendent) 

   

YOU’RE INVITED!!! 

PROMOTION SUNDAY 

AUGUST 27 AT 10:00 A.M. 

  Our Sunday School program is 

offered for all ages and grades, members and 

non-members.  Sunday School provides 

Christian education as well as forms deep 

and lasting Christian relationships.  Our 

teachers are very caring, committed, and 

prepared.  We will be celebrating our 

Promotion Sunday on August 27 at 10:00 

a.m.  Greeters will be available to assist you 

and your children to the correct location for 

your class.  Whether you have considered 

attending Sunday School or not, PLEASE 

GIVE US A TRY!!!  Promotion Sunday is 

the day when our children are promoted to 

the classroom of their 2017-2018 grade in 

school along with giving all those who are 

not currently attending Sunday School a 

special invitation to try out our classes.   
  

Sunday School Classes for Children: 

 birth to age 3 – our nursery is located 

on the main floor (sanctuary floor) 

 pre-kindergarten through the 

5th grade – meet in our education 

wing on the fourth floor 

 

 

Sunday School for Youth: 

There is a combined middle school class and 

high school class which meet on the second 

floor. 

 

Sunday School for Adults 

 The “Branches Class” targets our 

younger adults, married or single.  

They meet in our education wing on 

the fourth floor.  This class features 

current topics with Biblical 

emphasis.  They view videos which 

stimulate active discussions. 

 The “Breakfast Club” Class caters to 

parents of tweens and teens.  They 

meet on the second floor. 

 The “Redeemer’s Class” is for any 

age adults and they meet on the third 

floor.  Bible related videos and/or 

written material are used in 

conjunction with discussions that 

follow. 

 The “Vintage Class” as its name 

implies is characterized by 

excellence and lasting popularity.  

All adults are welcome.  Various 

portions of the Bible are presented 

and discussed. 

  

Now, with all these Sunday School classes 

to choose from – this is your invitation to 

COME JOIN US!!! 

 

 

 

THE TIE THAT BINDS 
Rocky Mount United Methodist Church 

35 North Main Street, Rocky Mount, VA  24151 

Phone: 540-483-5338  Fax: 540-484-1698   

E-mail:  admin@rm-umc.org   

Website:  www.rm-umc.org 

Our Mission:  “To Know Jesus and Share His Love” 

Will Waller, Pastor                                                           August 2017   

http://www.gbgm-umc.org/rockymt/
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Dear RMUMC,  
 

As I write these words, the high is supposed to reach 92.  Walking outside, you wonder if 
Mother Nature turned the Earth’s oven on to broil and walked away to watch her soaps.  Not to 
put too fine a point on it, but it’s hot. 

 
One of my favorite places during the dog days of summer is on a porch.  When the 

thermometer reads triple digits, I head for the porch.  Despite the invention of air-conditioning, 
contractors are still instructed to build porches onto houses, even here in the South.  Why?  
Because it’s a place where you can best feel the breeze, welcome neighbors strolling by, and 
rest in the shade.  The porch is also a metaphor of how a church should operate in relationship 
to its neighbors.  We should seek the Holy Spirit, welcome people in our vicinity, and take rest. 

 
Being on the outside, the porch extends the house so that one can have the breeze cool 

you on these sweltering summer days.  Like nature’s breeze, the Holy Spirit can comfort us, 
enliven us, and push us along.  We pray for the Holy Spirit to open our eyes so that we may see 
the lessons within our Holy Bibles.  The Greek word for the Holy Spirit is pneuma meaning 
breath or wind.  While we hang out on the porch, the Spirit/pneuma helps us catch our breath 
and to push us forward. 

 
Being on the porch allows us to offer welcome to our neighbors.  Stuck inside, glued to a 

screen, we don’t know when our neighbors shuffle by, and can’t offer them ice-cold glasses of 
lemonade.  When a church is completely inward focused, it shrivels up like a raisin.  But when 
its eyes are turned outward, it can offer hospitality to all who live around the porch.  Like 
Abraham who on a hot summer’s day welcomed the strangers in because he was on his own 
version of a porch, so too can we when our eyes are turned outward to all who pass by. 

 
Finally, being out on the porch gives us rest in the shade.  It’s no secret that summertime 

is a slower time for most folks.  Vacations are taken, and beach chairs are utilized.  We rest in 
the shade on the hottest days.  Rest is built into the fabric of creation and was modeled by our 
Lord Jesus Christ.  We should take time in the shade to think on God’s goodness daily. 

 
Why this homage to the porch?  Because in August, you’ll be invited to have two porch 

experiences.  The first will be outdoor worship on August 20 at Sontag Parks and Rec facility off 
Sontag Road.  There will be an old-time feel to the worship service as we sit in the shade, dust 
off our Cokesbury hymns and sing like we’re back at camp meetings of old.  The 
following Sunday, you’ll celebrate those rising up to their next grade on Promotion Sunday, 
August 27.  Being a part of a Sunday School class, like the porch metaphor, celebrates the Holy 
Spirit who educates us all, keeps our eyes looking outward, and provides rest as we study 
God’s word.  So y’all come on out to the porch now and sit a spell.  It’ll be good for you. 

In Christ, 
Pastor Will  
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School Sunday 
August 6 has been designated 

School Sunday at RMUMC!  

Teachers, administrators, staff 

and students:  now is the time 

to invite your friends 

and colleagues to our School Sunday when 

we bless the backpacks collected for Sontag 

Elementary students and pray over you.  Pray 

about who you'll invite to church that Sunday 

so that they can be recognized and blessed 

for this upcoming school year.  

 

 

Old Time Camp 

Meeting 

On Sunday, August 20 at 

10:55 a.m., Rocky Mount 

UMC will gather for worship 

at Sontag Parks and Rec 

facility at 2150 Sontag Road Rocky Mount, 

VA 24151.  The worship will feature the 

hymns from the Cokesbury hymnal of days 

gone by, the Banks Family Singers singing 

olde time gospel music, and testimonies from 

members of the church.  Brother Waller will 

bring the word.  Following the service, there 

will be fried chicken provided and members 

are asked to bring side dishes and desserts.  

Tentatively, there will be games from 

decades prior as well as square dancing with 

instruction before the dance.  Plan to bring a 

lawn chair, and sit awhile as we celebrate 

God's goodness out-of-doors! 

 

òLike a welcome summer rain, humor may 
suddenly cleanse and cool the earth, the air 

and you.ó  
 

ñLangston Hughes 

 
 

United Methodist 

 Women 
  (Linda Walters,   

    President) 

 

The UMW will meet on Monday, 

August 28 at 10:00 a.m. in the Assembly 

Room for our next business meeting.  

Afterwards Charlotte Hill will present our 

annual pledge program. Please bring the list 

of UMW books you have read to the meeting 

so that the report can be completed and sent 

to the Danville District by September 15.  

Remember all reading counts.  You DO NOT 

have to complete a plan.  If you have read 

books to children, list their names as readers 

on your report as well. 

The UMW continues to collect 

Labels for Education, soda can tabs, and 

canceled stamps.  The box for these 

collections is in the hall to the left of the 

narthex on the windowsill near the 

mailboxes.  We can still accept Campbell’s 

labels if they have the small collection sticker 

on the bottom. 

Our #1 goal for 2017 continues to be 

increasing membership.  We welcome all 

women of the church to join us the first 

Monday of each month at 10:00 a.m. in the 

Assembly Room.  If you cannot attend 

daytime meetings, but would like to be 

involved, Linda will be happy to 

communicate all meeting and project 

information to you by e-mail.  We are willing 

to explore the possibility of an evening or 

Sunday afternoon meeting for those who 

work during the week as well.  Please contact 

Linda Walters (540-346-2004, 

lindaw@shentel.net) or any other United 

Methodist woman if you are interested or 

have questions. 
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Remember our seven under-

graduates in your prayers as 

they return to or begin college 

life. 

 

Coastal Carolina University— 
 Tyler Peterson 

Ferrum College— 
  Joshua Banks   

  Mariah Banks   

Lititz Watch Technicum— 
  Will Ardis 

Radford University— 

  Katie Meeks 

 University of Virginia— 

  Anna Cooper   

 Virginia Western Community 

College— 

 Alexis Dillon 

 

  

Our Higher Education and  

Campus Ministry Chairperson 

is Betty Dillon.  Please keep 

Betty informed of any news 

concerning our college kids.   

She can be reached at 483-5573 (or call the 

church office at 483-5338).  Please make 

sure we have your college student’s new or 

changed address at school.  Throughout the 

year, Betty will send your student cards.  We 

also want to be sure to include them on the 

newsletter mailing list and send them a copy 

of the Upper Room.  Good luck and have a 

great year! 

 

 

 òWhen all other doors in life are closed to us, 
Jesus will be for us the ever -open door. é To 
call any situation hopeless is to shut the door 

on God.ó  
ñAnthony Coniaris  

DISHES IN PARLOR 

KITCHEN 
Please check the kitchen in 

the parlor to see if you have 

dishes that belong to you. 

Anything not claimed will be taken to 

Goodwill.  Thank you. 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday, August 22 and Thursday, 

August 24, our church is in charge of serving 

lunch at Stepping Stone Soup Kitchen.  

Please sign-up on the sheet posted on the 

bulletin board located at the steps going 

down to the preschool.  Thanks! 

 
 

 

 

 
 

All women of the church are invited to the 

Ladies Bible Study that begins September 

12.  We will be studying “David: Seeking a 

Heart Like His” by Beth Moore.  We will 

meet 9:30-11:30 a.m., in the Assembly Room 

(Redeemer’s SS Classroom).  Books will 

cost $16 per person.  Please notify Linda 

Walters (540-346-2004; lindaw@shentel.net) 

or Peggy Hodges (540-263-2470; 

peggyjhodges@hotmail.com) as soon as 

possible if you plan to participate so we can 

order books.  Invite your friends and family 

to come too! 

 
 
 
 

mailto:peggyjhodges@hotmail.com
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            Henry Fork Service Center 
                    (Lisa Nichols, Director) 

 

 Henry Fork Center is having a great 

summer of “Growing in God.”  Our students, 

ages 2-14, have explored growing in love, 

service, mind, witness, and strength, and will 

spend the last week of the summer sharing 

about deeper relationships with God, family, 

and friends.  Students have gone swimming 

at Fairy Stone State Park and at the Center on 

Wednesdays, hiked on designated days, 

picked blueberries at Misty Meadows Farm, 

and shared in the classroom and on the 

playgrounds.  During the special 

Independence Day celebration, students went 

tubing in the Pigg River and hiked at Waid 

Park. 

 We celebrated our 50th Anniversary 

with Dinner on the Grounds with Bishop 

Sharma Lewis on Saturday, July 15, 2017.  

Supporters, former students and staff 

members, and students shared in music and 

their remembrances at the Henry Fork 

Center.  It was a good afternoon, and the first 

celebration of the year. 

 During Annual Conference, Bishop 

Lewis described the members of the VA 

Conference as a “Disciple of Jesus Christ, a 

lifelong learner who influences others to 

serve.”  Henry Fork Center can respond to 

that challenge with many opportunities to 

serve!  Would you be willing to share in one 

of the following tasks? 

1) Volunteer receptionist – one day 

each week from 2:00-5:30 p.m.  

Primary responsibilities include 

answering the telephones and 

greeting parents and students. 

2) Read with or help students with 

homework from 3:30-4:40 p.m. 

one day each week.  Our students 

thrive with one-to-one 

relationships, and your hour could 

make a world of difference in the  

lives of elementary students. 

3) Providing food for the birthday 

party on the last Thursday of each 

month.  Food could include 

cupcakes, Little Debbie’s, or ice 

cream treats for 60 students and 

staff members. 

4) Sharing one afternoon with our 

middle school students during the 

semester.  We hope to encourage 

that class to explore different 

vocations, and your sharing could 

encourage them to use their gifts 

and talents. 

 

Thank you for considering these 

opportunities to serve.  Your support and 

your presence can help Henry Fork Center 

continue to “Make God’s love visible in our 

community.  Please call us at 483-2819 

 or e-mail at henryforkcenter@cs.com with 

any questions or concerns.  We look forward 

to hearing from you. 

 

 

The heart of Jesus 

  
 

The idea of a spiritual heart transplant is a 
vivid image to me; once you have the heart  

of somebody else inside you, then that  
heart is ther e. Jesusõ heart is inside me,  
and my heart is gone. So if God were to  

place a stethoscope against my chest, he 
would hear the heart of Jesus Christ  

beating.   
 

ñMax Lucado 

 

 

mailto:henryforkcenter@cs.com
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Vital Congregation Statistics for June 

 

 

I. Finances—Church Operating Budget 

Amount Brought Forward From 2016              $15,190 

Budgeted Offerings Expected to Receive through 6/30/17   $130,824 

Actual Offerings Received through 6/30/17              $137,420 

Budgeted Expenses Expected to Spend through 6/30/17   $136,068 

Actual Expenses Paid through 6/30/17            <$134,027> 

Ending Balance, 6/30/17                $18,583 

II. Average Worship Attendance = 126   

Average Sunday School Attendance = 41  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Between June 2-September 1, the church office will be closed on Fridays. 

 

 

 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

God of tomorrows 

  
 

This is the blessed life ñ not anxious to see far in front, nor eager to choose the p ath, but  
quietly following behind the Shepherd, one step at a time. The Shepherd was always out in  
of the sheep. He was down in front. Any attack upon them had to take him into account.   

 
Now God is down in front. He is in the tomorrows. It is tomorrow t hat fills [people] with dread. 
God is there already. All the tomorrows of our life have to pass him before they can get to us.   

 
ñF.B. Meyer 
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Youth News 
(Lindsey Lumley,   

Coordinator of  

Youth and Children’s   

Ministries and Joshua 

Banks, Asst. Coordinator) 

Hi friends, 

 

Wow, it is hard to believe how fast 

this summer has flown by!  The youth and 

children of RMUMC have had a great 

summer of serving, fellowship, and fun!  

Our first big event of the summer was 

Kingsfest, which was a blast.  We had an 

awesome time worshipping to some of the 

most well known Christian musicians in the 

world.  We also got to ride some roller 

coasters, eat yummy food, and just enjoy 

being together.  We also recently got a 

chance to go and volunteer at the Humane 

Society, and go roller-skating.  

VBS followed Kingsfest and was a 

huge success!  At “Maker Fun Factory,” we 

learned about how we are “Made by God, 

and built for a purpose.”  We enjoyed 

partnering with Rocky Mount Christian 

Church and making awesome scientific 

crafts, digging deep into the bible, and also 

playing some super fun games.  We also 

raised over $132 for the Franklin County 

Perinatal Education Center!!!  We ended the 

week with a wonderful cookout with grilled 

hot dogs provided by the United Methodist 

Men.  What a blessing!  Thank you so much 

to everyone who participated, and a HUGE 

thanks to the volunteers who truly made the 

week one our kids will not soon forget!  I 

am deeply grateful for every one of you and 

your hard work! 

As August approaches and a new 

school year begins, we are looking forward 

to having a back to school lock-in, and 

getting back to our weekly youth group 

schedule.  This semester our focus will be 

going “Deeper,” deeper in our relationship 

with Christ, deeper in community with one 

another, and a deeper desire to serve.  We 

will have guest speakers, missions focus 

nights, a fall retreat, and a youth led youth 

group this upcoming semester and I cannot 

wait!!  Looking forward to seeing all that 

God has in store for us! 

As always, please keep us in your 

prayers!  And if you are interested in 

volunteering or getting involved with our 

youth or children’s programming, please let 

me or Josh know.  

Blessings,  

Lindsey and Josh 

 

 

Little Lambs in the 

News 
(Jan Mohler, Director) 

 

  August is a time at Little 

Lambs to begin preparing for another special 

school year.  For those inquiring minds that 

want to know, this will be my 11th year here 

at Little Lambs and Ms. Rebecca’s 8th year.  

My first class will be high school freshmen 

this year.  Crazy!  Both Ms. Rebecca and I 

feel incredibly grateful for the opportunity to 

teach at Little Lambs.  We are proud to be a 

part of this important ministry of Rocky 

Mount UMC.   

Looking to the coming year, we still 

have room in both classes.  There has been 

lots of interest at the end of July so we are 

hoping that many of those families will 

choose Little Lambs.  The four-year-old 

class currently has eleven students and the 

three-year-old class has seven children 

enrolled.  We have invited all the enrolled 

parents to a Parent Orientation on August 24 

at 6:30 p.m.   

Our first day of school is September 

5.  Please keep our new and returning Little 

Lambs and their families in your prayers as 

they begin this exciting time. 

 

              Blessings, 

Jan 
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Music Notes 
(Lynn Meeks, Director of Music  

   Ministries) 

 

It’s hard to believe school 

will be starting soon and it’s  

time to get those fall schedules made.  

During the month of August, I’ll be making 

final plans and ordering things for all the 

choirs.  Registration forms for children who 

will be participating in Wonderful 

Wednesday this year will be available on the 

table near the Assembly Room.  As always, 

it will be for mature four-year-olds through 

fifth graders.  Like last year, the older group, 

2nd -5th graders will alternate singing and 

playing chimes during their music time.  I 

would like to have forms filled out for all 

children who have attended in the past as 

well as new children.  This will help me in 

having enough food and craft projects ready 

for the first meeting.  Registration will 

continue through Sunday, August 27.  Our 

first meeting will be on Wednesday, 

September 6 from 5:00-6:30 p.m.   

HELP!  VOLUNTEERS ARE 

NEEDED!  The continued success of our 

Wonderful Wednesday program for children 

depends on volunteers.  Two volunteers are 

needed each week to provide a simple meal 

for the children and to help with a craft 

project.  I can prepare the craft and teach 

music but I can’t do everything by myself.  

Most of the parents take turns volunteering 

but that still leaves quite a few Wednesday 

nights open.  We need church members to 

help too!  We need you!  These are 

precious children.  They are part of your 

church family.  As Christians and as 

members of Christ’s holy church, we are 

called to minister to “the least of these.”  

This is such an easy way to serve God.  

Single adults, “empty nesters,” and 

grandparents; (We need you men, too!) 

please consider signing-up to volunteer 

once in the fall and once in the spring.  
You will surely receive much more than you 

will be providing.  Get to know the children 

of our church!!  Please sign-up by August 

27.  Volunteer sign-up forms (blue) are 

located on the table next to the Assembly 

Room. 

The Praise Choir?  We haven’t had 

a Praise Choir in a while.  If you would like 

“revive” this wonderful music ministry, 

sign-up on the sheet near the Assembly 

Room.  If there is an interest, I’ll contact 

you with more info.       

The Jubilant Ringers will resume 

practices on Tuesday, September 5 at 7:00 

p.m.  

Do you like to sing?  The Chancel 

Choir needs you!!!  Weekly rehearsals will 

resume Wednesday, September 6, at 7:00 

p.m. with a Welcome Back/New Members 

Night.  This group is multigenerational; 

middle school students, high school 

students, and adults.  I hope to see YOU on 

September 6. 

There are many of you who play 

instruments; (or haven’t played in quite a 

while) guitar, violin, wind instruments, 

piano, percussion, etc.  If you are interested 

in getting together to make a “joyful noise” 

I hope you will sign-up on the sheet near the 

Assembly Room.  Whether you’re a 

beginning student (I’d love to have those 

middle school band members!) or a 

seasoned player, come give it a try!  We 

have a great time!  I’ll be contacting those 

who sign-up to set up a “jam session”!  

I am always available if you have 

questions or need more information on any 

of our music ministries.  Other worship 

ministries you may be interested in are the 

Drama Team and The Moving Word, our 

liturgical dance group.  These are both 

multigenerational (Older Children through 

Senior Adult).   

Feel free to call me at church 483-

5338, or email me music@rm-umc.org.  I’m 

happy to talk about how you can use your 

gift of music and other the arts for God. 

 

Love and Peace, 

Lynn 
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Prayer Concerns:   
Our country, those serving in 

our armed forces, and our 

church; Marion Higgins;  

Jeanette Boles; Charlie 

Easter; Gary Hatfield; 

Dennis Holland; Jennifer Tatum; Audrey 

Williams; Tiffanee Anderson; Jimmy Blair; 

Helen Johnston; Martha Williams; Iris Read; 

Lorrie Williams; Mark Singleton; Jennifer 

Cooper; Kathy Cunningham; Don 

Applegarth; Johnny and Patsy Smith; 

Patricia Perdue; and Jesse Roach. 

Forget-Me-Nots:    
Mildred Dillon; Margaret Linkous; Eva 

Prillaman; Ann Robinson; and Dot Wimmer. 

 

The perks of alone time 
òOnly those who learn to live with  

loneliness can come to know themselves  
and life,ó said poet Carl Sandburg. He 

described walking in nature, listening to  
the òsounds of lonelinessó and wondering, 
òWho are you, Sandburg? Where have you 

been, and where are you going?ó  
 

Jesus also valued alone time with God in 
nature. He often withdrew to pray after  

being with crowds of people and his  
disciples. Spending one-on-one time with  
God helps us find and focus on his mission  
for our lives. He also uses it to strength en  

us for carrying out his important work.  
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Ceil Bussey and Family in the death of her 

sister, Mary Matthews. 

 

Family of Martha Ann Naff who died on 

May 28. 

 

John and Linda Lox and Family in the 

death of their grandson, Gabe Valentine. 

 

Family of Sam Rucker who died on June 

11. 

 

Family of Betty Hatfield who died on July 

11. 

 

Family of Andy Sisk who died on July 16. 

 

Family of Bob Lively who died on July 26. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for celebrating my high school 

graduation with me by presenting me with 

not only a beautiful devotional gift that I 

will refer to when I am not sure which 

direction to go in but also a monetary gift of 

which I very much appreciate.  I will use the 

gift card towards school supplies and the 

money towards my school books.  Again, 

thank you! 

   Alexis Dillon 

 

On behalf of my mother, Martha Ann Naff, I 

would like to thank all the members for their 

prayers and support during her illness.  She 

really thought a lot of all of you and really 

missed not being able to attend.  Thank you 

all for everything. 

    Leighton Naff 
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Open Hearts… 

 

     Open Minds… 

 

          Open Doors… 

 

The People of the United Methodist Church 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH STAFF 

Reverend Will Waller, Pastor 

Lynn M. Meeks, Director of Music Ministries 

Valerie Latimer, Administrative Assistant 

Jennifer Ardis, Nursery Attendant 

Jeanne Banks, Music Accompanist 

Lindsey Lumley, Coordinator of Youth & Children’s Ministries 

Joshua Banks, Assistant Coordinator of Youth & Children’s Ministries 

(Church Office Hours:  Monday-Thursday, 9:00 a.m.–3:30 p.m.) 

   

 

 

 

 

SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE: 
10:00 a.m. Sunday School 

10:55 a.m. Worship 


